
 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  

Contact: Carol Bowden, Director of Public Affairs 

919-731-1445 

September 14, 2018 2:30PM 

Important Update on Shelters in Wayne County 

Wayne County, NC – The Salvation Army, serving as a shelter for the County of Wayne, has closed due 

to the loss of power.  City of Goldsboro residents seeking shelter are urged to go to Wayne Academy at 

801 N. Lionel Street.   
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